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Reference OSM 20/04 Customer Contact Centre. In response to members questions the TCCE gave members an explanation of the Strategic Sourcing Service being offered to this Authority by Capita, he further explained that a report on this subject would be submitted to the Executive on 17 May 2004 in order that the validity of such an offer could be examined.

Members expressed a number of concerns about such a service, principally in connection with costs/savings/contracts and other Authorities experience.

The TCCE assured the committee that any such proposal would be referred to O/S for full assessment before being implemented.

It was resolved that in relation to Customer Contact funding options and specifically with reference to any strategic sourcing service being offered by Capita that the matter would be subject to full scrutiny by the Corporate Resource O/S Committee.

Reference COS 66/04 The Chairman of Community O/S Committee referred to the successful Post Foot and Mouth Review that committee had carried out and she paid tribute to the scrutiny manager, John Mallinson and committee clerks Mrs E MacKay and Mr S Halstead for the work they had undertaken throughout the review.

Under Health and Safety matters members raised the question of Evacuation Procedures of the Civic Centre Building in the event the Fire Alarm being activated. The TCCE advised that the Health and Safety Officer was investigating the matter and would be bringing forward proposals to record the occupancy of the building at any given time. These revised evacuation procedures would be circulated to all members of the council for comment.

Reference OSM 24/04 The O/S Manager presented his draft Annual Report of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees for 2003/04 the final version of which is to be considered later in the Agenda.

Members made a number of comments and suggestions, mainly relating to the Scrutiny Committee’s having a greater involvement in council business and policy making.

The Committee placed on record its thanks for the dedication, courtesy and hard work of the Overview and Scrutiny Manager and his Support Officer in the manner in which they carried out their roles.

Reference OSM 25/04 I advised the committee that in the absence of the Chairman, in company with Dr. David Taylor, I attended a workshop event hosted by The Centre for Public Scrutiny in Manchester. We both found it to be a worthwhile experience. I can report to members that when examined against other District Councils in the Northwest we both felt that Carlisle was up there with the best with regard to its level of scrutiny development and achievement.

The Guidance/Best practice document produced by that group has been circulated to members for their information and guidance. It will be seen that most of the proposals in it are already practised by this authority. 

Councillor Brian Dodd

Vice-Chairman

20 May 2004
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